
Minutes of a Remote Meeting of Nantmel Community Council on Thursday 16th December, 2021

Present:
Cllr A Bates, C Lewis, K Curry, R Lewis, J Price, Cty Cllr D Evans
Apologies:
 None.
NC 111/21
Declarations of Interests


None.
NC 112/21
Minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 18th November 2021 were confirmed and signed.
NC 113/21
Information from Minutes



None.
NC 114/21
Planning

a) 21/2176/HH

Grid Reference: E:308008 N: 265618

Proposal: Erection of single storey rear and side extension, replacement windows and replacement sunroom - Site Address: The Victory, Crossgates, Llandrindod Wells, Powys LD1 6RF
Resolved: No objection

b) 21/2055/FUL

Grid Reference: E:299095 N: 263276

Proposal: Change of use of an agricultural building into equine use - Site Address: Castell Pica, Rhayader, Llandrindod Wells, Powys LD1 6HF

Resolved: No objection

NC 115/21
Correspondence
a) One Voice Wales – Clerks Qualification Level – General Power of Competence
Following the recent consultation Welsh Government has agreed that the required Clerk’s qualification level required for GPOC status is CiLCA (Wales.)

The Clerk confirmed she qualified in 2013 to this level.  The Council will discuss the designation of GPOC status at the annual meeting in May 2022.

NC 116/21
Finances



None.
NC 117/21
Set Budget for 2022/23

Members were circulated with budget preparation information and worked through the draft budget line by line. The product of Band D had been notified by PCC as £349.85.  Members took into consideration existing reserves and set a budget of £10266, taking £2000 from reserves therefore requesting a precept of £8266  which equates to £23.62 per household per annum, a reduction on 2021/22.
NC 118/21
Defibrillator
The Clerk confirmed she had contacted the Halt several times via telephone and visited on one occasion to establish the owners of the building.  However, no response was forthcoming prior to the closing date for applications. This was disappointing.
NC 119/21
Broadband Project
Cllr Curry reported on the recent meeting and the Clerk confirmed that 54 expressions of interest have been registered to date.
Cllr Curry reported that there will be a Zoom meeting for interested parties in the new year and the next meeting of the liaison group will be on Monday 10th January 2022 at 7pm.

He also reported that Steve Ellis has now left Broadway Partners and Reece Simmons will be taking over his role in the new year.

Members were asked to spread the word about the project and to express and interest themselves to the Clerk.

NC 120/21
School Building
No further information had been received.  Cllr Curry will contact the descendants in the new year.
NC 121/21
Other Matters
a) Road Issues by Ridgefield
Cllr R Lewis reported the road is breaking up in this area.  Cty Cllr Evans will look into this.

b) Blocked Drains – Nantymynach

Cllr Price reported that no work had been carried out yet. Cty Cllr Evans will chase this up.

c) Broken Drains – Llwyn Cwtta Lane
Cllr Bates reported that drains have been damaged in this area when electric cables were laid.  Cty Cllr Evans will look into this.

The Chair wished members a very merry Christmas and a happy new year.

